
Greetings from the year of Slowly Enjoying the Senate Journey.   

Thank you to all who attended the Illinois Jaycees Winter GA in January.  We had a great 
attendance even with so many wintering out of state.  

I haven’t traveled as much as I did the first 6 months of this senate year.  I attended the 
Michigan Post-Holiday party in Southgate, Michigan, Region V Spring Fling in Columbus, 
Ohio and I will be attending the Region VI Spring meeting in Des Moines, Iowa.   

I was very pleased with the attendance from Illinois at the Region V meeting, we had over 
24 in attendance.  Jenny Bruner #64688 and the Ohio JCI Senate did a great job.  I was 
surprised and very honored to receive the “Stump” Memorial award given to the                                    
outstanding Region V State President.   

The Spring GA and the TOYP / Hall of Fame banquet will soon be here.  It’s being held April 
26th & 27th at the Embassy Suites in East Peoria.  Marilyn Burton #55106 will be                    
chairing the silent auction that weekend.  Please think about donating an item or two for the 
auction & donating some of your time to help.  We will be electing next year’s leadership 
team on the 27th.  Thank you to Chairman of the Board Bill Patterson #47979 and the 
election committee for all your hard work.  Go to  https://www.illinoisjaycees.com/
springga24 for registration information for the banquet.  Late registrations start April 13th.  
Please consider attending the TOYP & Hall of Fame banquet and supporting the Illinois 
Jaycees.  I thank Greg Hilleary #43305 for serving as the Senate’s representative for 
TOYP judging.   

I will be continuing the journey…… 
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Finally, Spring has sprung!  Hopefully, it is warm and the flowers are blooming where you are 
at!  During this time of renewing life, I hope you get a chance to stop in at one of your local          
Jaycee chapter's events or meetings.  As Senators, we should be helping and mentoring our 
local chapters.  That is what we are here for!  And who knows, working with the Jaycees can 
make us feel young again!  The Management Team is here to help you in this.  Let us know how 
we can help!  

https://www.illinoisjaycees.com/springga24
https://www.illinoisjaycees.com/springga24
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Christopher Rick #78649 
Secretary 
crick10101@aol.com  
 
Spring has sprung Illinois JCI               
Senators! 
 

Activity is picking up at Jaycee               
chapters across Illinois. Lend them a 

hand as there are never enough volunteers. I hope to see all 

of you at the Illinois Jaycees Spring General Assembly and 
The Outstanding Young People of Illinois honors program 
held April 26-28, 2024 in East Peoria. I am excited to meet 
all of the honorees and J. Michael Houston #24714 who 

will be inducted to the Illinois Jaycee Hall of Fame. 
 

Please don’t hesitate to reach out to your communications 
team if you need anything. I can be reached by email to 
crick10101@aol.com or via phone 847-533-0204. E-Blast               
publisher Kate Patterson #52517 can be reached by email 

to kpatterson52517@gmail.com or via phone 708- 284-5125. 
Social media moderator Kathy Crick #71017 can be 
reached by email to kcricker14@sbcglobal.net or via phone 
708-254-1892. Forum editor Joanne Rinaldo #71700 can 

be reached by email to joanne1232@gmail.com or via phone 
847-561-2556. Our webmaster and historian Ray Ainslie 
#44136 can be reached at rayainslie@frontiernet.net or via 
phone 618-495-2673. 
 

Please review the minutes from the winter meeting included 
in this newsletter. 

 
Susie Colbert-Curtis #73137 
Administrative VP 
crssunkt@htc.net 
 

Our administrative team is always here to       
assist: 

Camp New Hope: Chris Curtis #35440 

IL/MO Wine Tour: Susie Colbert-Curtis #73137 

National Meeting 2025: Mark #39701 & Maureen 
#67669 Niedenthal 

Onto: Maureen Niedenthal #67669 

Summer Picnic 2024: Bobby & Denny Birt  #37116 

Wheelchairs for Kids: ??? maybe you? Senator # 

Wreaths Across America/Flags for Fallen Veterans : Mark   
Niedenthal #39701 
 

Congratulation to President Maryann for being awarded the 
“Stump” award this past weekend at Spring Fling in                            
Columbus OH. Well-deserved, my friend.  

I helped load “Raise Right” on a couple of phones over the 
weekend at Spring Fling. This is a great program, if you need 
assistance in loading it to your phone or any questions, please 
reach out to me. This program is so easy to make money for 
the senate. You are spending the money anyway just buy the 
script. 

No word yet from Missouri for MO/IL Wine tour 2024. I 
hope to see many of you in Tampa, FL June 18 – 22 and 
Greenville. 

Roxy Hollenstine #78247 
Treasurer 
Hollenstine@comcast.net  
 

Greetings All – 

 

The year is moving by so fast! As I 
write this, the Region V Spring Fling is already a past event. 
It was so nice to see many of you in Ohio. On the financial 
front, The IL Basketball winners were all sent their checks a 
few weeks ago.  Lotto was the next to close out.  Tony                     
published a list of all Lotto winners on the Facebook page so 
you all know who you are. Good going Tony.  I saw many of 
you this past weekend and was able to hand deliver your 
winnings. Anyone not in attendance at the Region V meeting 
was mailed a check on Monday, March 18. I am aware some 
have already received their check.  If you were a winner and 
did not receive your check, please give me a call so we can              
re-issue. Finally, the budget as approved at the last meeting 
is also in this newsletter. 

Looking forward to seeing you all in Peoria. 
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Secretary 

Administrative Vice President Treasurer 

Region V VP Jon Bruner #58932 presented the “Stump” 
Memorial award given to the outstanding Region V State 
President to IL JCI Senate President MaryAnn Hilleary 
#64615. 

mailto:crick10101@aol.com
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Chairman of the Board 

Palatine Jaycees honored Hannah Meadow with JCI 
Senatorship #82585.  Presenting the honor was Pat 
DeMarco #79348 and Sarah McKillop #81188. 

 

Bill Patterson #47979  

Chairman of the Board 
pfcoachbill@aol.com   

 
At our January meeting in Bloomington, nominations were held for the Board of Directors positions for 2024-2025 Illinois JCI Senate 

year.  The following candidates were nominated: 

President – Judson DeVore #65005 

Admin VP – No nomination currently. Susie Colbert-Curtis #73137 has expressed interest to the election committee.  

Management VP - Chris Rick #78649 

Secretary- No nomination currently. 

Treasurer- Roxy Hollenstine #78247 
 

Region Directors 

Fox Valley – No nomination currently. 

Gateway – Mike Birchler #79421 

Mississippi Valley – No nomination currently. 

North – Bruce Widerhoefer #63672 

Northeast – Tony Symoniak #66367 

Northwest – Terry Barker #40979 

Prairieland - Russ Cooper #4638 

South – Ray Ainslie #44136 

South Central – Rod Hollenstine #46073 

SERVE – Monty Schroeder #62203 
 

Additional nominations for all offices, other than President, can be made immediately before balloting at the April 27th meeting in Peoria.  

Please advise the election committee ASAP if this is the case. Any additional nominations for President can only be made by notifying the 

Elections Committee no less than 15 days before the election meeting. 

Region Director is a very important responsibility.  It is not just setting up a meal at a meeting.  The RD should serve as a link and a con-

duit to our members and is our best opportunity to reach and involve our members.  Trying to involve our members should be an RD’s 

highest priority.  Some have done it through socials or other local events; others use communication or the power of friendship.  The more 

successful the RDs are, the more successful the Illinois Senate will be. 

Serving on our Board of Directors is a great opportunity to help our organization grow and prosper.  We hope that many of our younger 

members will start to develop a greater interest in taking on chairmanships as a start towards future membership on our Board.  Our organ-

ization is your organization, too!  Your participation is vital to our shared future.  If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to 

contact Election Committee members; Lynne McGill #70364 , Robbie Johnston #51099 or myself.  We wish all our candidates the best 

of luck in all of their future endeavors.   

Greg Hilleary #43305 with his 
hands full and happy to support               
MaryAnn Hilleary #64615. 
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Denny Birt  #37116 
Summer Picnic 2024 
dennyb0225@gmail.com  
 

The Illinois Senate Picnic is being held in Danville IL on the 
weekend of July 26-28. The Hotel is called AmericInn,         
formerly Days Hotel. Rooms for the weekend are $115 per 

night +taxes. Room reservations are handled through the com-
mittee. (See registration form)  

Download registration forms are available on the Illinois             
Senate web page: www.illinoisjcisenate.org 

Things happening in Danville: 

• Hospitality on Friday & Saturday. There will be also be 

early hospitality on Thursday July 25th. (See registration 
form for cost) 

• 2 days of golf. Harrison Park, Friday. Turtle Run Saturday 

• Barburgers at the "Grotto" located on Lake Vermilion 

• Meeting Saturday afternoon followed by Steak Dinner 

• Visit the Sleepy Creek winery in Oakwood (~ 10miles); 

World War II Museum  or Danville’s new casino 

Maureen K. Niedenthal #67669 
Illinois JCI Senate On-To Chair 
niedmoe22@gmail.com 

 
President MaryAnn and the Illinois Senators have been 

having fun traveling around Region V this year. There are 
still some fun opportunities available if you want to join 
in on the fun! Hope to see you in Peoria for the Spring 
GA/TOYP.  

Apr. 12-14      IN Annual Meeting & Elections in Corydon, 

IN 

Apr. 26-28       IL Spring GA/TOYP in Peoria, IL 

May 4-6          Ohio Year End in Oregon, OH 

June 18-23     US JCI Annual Meeting in Tampa 

July 26-28       IL Summer Picnic - Journey to Danville at                     
          AmericInn by Wyndham 

Aug. 16-18      IN Summer Board Meeting in French Lick, 

IN           at the Best Western Plus 
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Congratulations J. Michael Houston #24714 

Journey to Danville OnTo  SEA the Senate! 

The Illinois Jaycee Charitable Foundation wishes to congratulate J. Michael Houston as the 2024 inductee of the Illinois Jaycee Hall of 

Fame. 

Mike joined the Springfield Jaycees in September, 1971 where he was quickly recognized and elected to the Board of Directors as Exter-

nal Vice President. He enjoyed being responsible for community activities and projects. In 1973, he served as the Springfield Jaycees 

Chapter President.   

In 1977, Mike was recognized by the Illinois Jaycees as one of the Ten Outstanding Younger Persons. His involvement with the commu-

nity was vast.  Serving as the Vice Chairman of the Springfield Airport Authority, Chairman the Endowment Committee of the Abraham 

Lincoln Council of the Boy Scouts of America, Chairman of the St. John’s College of Nursing, Chairman of Trustees of Western Illinois 

University, President of the Board of Directors of the Illinois Municipal League, and Chairman of the Springfield Chamber of                    

Commerce.   

In 1979, Mike was elected Mayor of Springfield, Illinois serving again in 1983 and returned to office in 2011.  He shares the belief of 

Jaycees that everyone has a duty to give back to the community. He has worked to model his life based on practicing his faith and living 

the Jaycee Creed. Congratulations to JCI Senator #24714, J. Micheal Houston the 2024 inductee to the Illinois Jaycee Hall of Fame.   

IL JCI Senate  
Auction-fundraiser 

 

Marilyn Burton #55106 

 

This year the Auction fundraiser for IL JCI Senate will be held Fri-Sat April 26-27, 2024 at Embassy Suites in East Peoria IL. We hope 

to meet our fundraising goal, but will need your help by donating items that people will want and also by bidding on items you need to 

take home! We expect Jaycee chapters to join in the donation process for points, so the variety of items will be cool! Timing is right for 

Mother’s Day shopping, but who needs an event or excuse to shop? Please plan to bring an item or two to donate to the worthy cause. 

mailto:niedmoe22@gmail.com
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#63771 worked hard this winter hosting 

three poker events and raised over $3500 for 

the Foundation. Thank you to everyone that 

volunteered.  
 

Our Scholarship committee under the                  

leadership of Lori Suprenant #67040, has 

been busy judging the IJCF Scholarship and 

our Roger D. “Bubba” Colbert Scholarships. 

We had an amazing response this year with 

over 50 applications for the IJCF                      

Scholarship and a lucky 13 applications for 

the Bubba.  Winners will be announced soon 

on our Facebook page and our Annual                     

meeting. Thank you to our judging team of 

Susie Colbert-Curtis #73137, Maureen 

Niedenthal #67669, Bev Olson #42473, 

Lucia Irwin #66765, and Marilyn Burton 

#55106.  
 

One of our members has been working on a 

special donation. We are hoping that we will 

be able to make an announcement at our 

Annual Meeting that will be held on Satur-

day, April 27th in East Peoria.  

 

If you have any questions or ideas, please let 

us know. 

 

Kathy Crick, #71017 
President, IJCF 
Kcricker14@sbcglobal.net 
708-254-1892 
 
The Illinois Jaycee Charitable Foundation 

had a great meeting in January in                      

Bloomington. We approved several grants 

including an Illinois JCI Senate Birdies grant, 

and JCI Illinois Executive Team Leadership 

grant. We are also excitied to Co-sponsor the 

2024 TOYP/ HOF program and the 2024 (in 

2025) JCI USA Year-end National                         

Convention.  
 

The IJCF thrives because of the dedication of 

our Founder’s Club Members. We would 

love to welcome new Founder’s Club                

members and have sent several emails                 

inviting some of our closest friends to                 

become members. If you are interested in 

hearing more, please reach out. I would love 

to sit down and tell you all about the IJCF. 

We would like to welcome MaryAnn               

Hilleary #64615, who has committed to                  

becoming a Founder’s Club member.  
 

This year,  our Fundraising committee under 

the leadership of Kevin Ankenbrand 
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Illinois Jaycees Charitable Foundation 

Mark #39701 & Maureen #67669 Niedenthal 

2025 National Convention Co-Chairs 

niedmoe22@gmail.com  
 

We are excited to be gathering the team to host the Year End National Convention for 2025. It truly takes a village to host one of these 

events. If you pitched in back when Jim Mammen was outgoing National President, then you'll recognize the Hilton Chicago/Northbrook 

that we'll be using again for Gary Pittenger's outgoing meeting June 16-19, 2025.  

Many people have stepped up to offer their help, but we can always use more resources, talents, and manpower. We are having a quick 

Convention committee meeting  on Saturday, April 27  at the Spring GA/TOYP in Peoria. We will talk about what needs to be done be-

fore we officially start promoting the event in Tampa at the 2024 National Convention in June.  Everyone is welcome! 

If you can’t make that meeting, we are happy to chat in the hospitality room, talk on the phone, or communicate through email. Want to 

help, but just don't know how? Please reach out and we can figure out a way for you to contribute. 

National Convention 2025 in Northbrook/Chicago  

Region V Foundation Rep 

Susie Colbert-Curtis #73137 
618-974-9599 susiejci73137@gmail.com 

 

The Silent Bid and Brown Bag Auction was held at Spring Fling 24, in Columbus, OH. We had a great turn out, many donated, 
many bid, many bought brown bag tickets and money was made. $2,206.00 

Th US JCI Foundation 500 Club tickets are now available 1 for $10 or 6 for $50 (when spending $50 it credits to your US JCI 
Foundation account). The drawings start in July 2024 and runs every month until June 2025. There are 8 winners every 
month, 2 - $100.00 winners and 6 - $50.00 winners. Reach out to me if you still need tickets. These tickets will sell out! 

2023 Illinois Jaycees President                  
Jessica Neighbors #82669 with 
her senate plaque. 

mailto:Kcricker14@sbcglobal.net
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The Jaycee Creed  

WE BELIEVE:  

That faith in God gives meaning                  
and purpose to human life;  

That the brotherhood of man                   
transcends the sovereignty of nations;  

That economic justice can best be won 
by free men through free 
enterprise;  

That government should 
be of laws                  ra-
ther than of men;  

That earth’s great treasure lies in                        
human personality;  

And that service to humanity is the best 
work of life. 

Several IL Senators participated in the Wreaths Across America project. 

Top Left: Chris Stierwalt #52938, Mark Beynon #42789,             
MaryAnn Hilleary #64615, Greg Hilleary #43305 ,"Digger" 
McGraugh #36156, Maureen Niedenthal #67669, Mark                  
Niedenthal #39701 and Deb Fridy #62204. 

Center: "Digger" McGraugh #36156 

Bottom Left: Mark Niedenthal #39701 – IL Wreaths Across                
America Chairman 

Above: IL JCI Senate President MaryAnn Hilleary #64615  

 

Next Forum Deadline: 
June 1, 2024 



 


